Faculty Senate

March 12, 2008

Faculty Alert #2.

Dear Colleagues,

Our “Alert” is meant as way to inform you of particular discussions, pending actions and other pertinent information resulting from the Faculty Senate meeting held on March 7, 2008.

1. Announcement of a WARN system of alerting the University Community of emergency concerns. Announced by Dr. Epps and Chief Saunders in Dr. Carter’s stead. More will be forthcoming via campus list serve.

2. Security Issues: Chief Saunders answered questions about security issues, noted that WVSU, according to the most recent audit, is judged to be one of the top eight campuses in the country for its security efforts. We currently have a staff of nine officers with efforts being made to hire up to the thirteen allotted. There are at least three officers on duty each night after 7:00 pm. 

3. Placement of Emergency phone numbers. The Senate voted unanimously to have emergency phone numbers placed in a prominent location in each classroom.

4. Academic Calendar Proposal: Dr. Byers presented a plan A that includes Thanksgiving week off and two days “without” classes prior to start of final exams. An ad hoc committee from the Senate will study the calendar and make a recommendation to the Senate. The Senate’s recommendation will go to Dr. Byers before Spring Break in order to meet necessary deadlines. See calendar proposals and the ad hoc committee’s recommendation on the Senate web site 

5. POLICY #58, regarding the bookstore, (including textbook decisions) is available for your review and comment. Contact our BOG Representative, Chuck Smith. smithce@wvstateu.edu  or the Senate web site for access to the policy. Send your comments and responses to Chuck Smith.  

6. Interim CTC President, Kathy D’Antoni:  President D’Antoni was welcomed to the Senate and discussed recent legislation to make the CTC’s separate institutions with a separate governing board. She also noted the state wide and national trend for CTC’s to provide their own courses (e.g.: English 101…) rather than depend on four year colleges and universities. 

7. Presidential Search for Community and Technical College: Professor Judith Whipkey announced the three candidates are being interviewed on campus beginning Tuesday, March 11th, and over the next several weeks. Contact her whipkeyj@wvsctc.edu for details. 

8. Academic Support Program Effectiveness: An ad hoc committee chaired by Mike Lewis will study the support provided academic programs by various departments of the University. Contact Mike Lewis, lewis@wvstateu.edu  if you wish to serve. 

9. Merit Pay Proposal: The Senate received a report from Mike Lewis regarding a proposal for Merit Pay. There has been considerable “reworking” of the process. Contact Mike Lewis, lewis@wvstateu.edu  or check the Senate’s web site if you have not seen a copy. The general faculty will vote on this proposal in a spring meeting.

10. Equity Salary Issues: This issue was referred to the Executive Committee for further discussion. 

11. VPAA Search. The search committee has concluded its work. Three candidates will be recommended to Dr. Carter for his consideration. Jerry Levine will report to the faculty regarding the process after Dr. Carter has received the committee’s final report. 

12. Faculty Evaluations: Jerry Levine has called a special meeting of key people involved with faculty evaluations in order to arrive at a clear and specific process, time table, and designated responsible parties for major events to take place.  

13. Senate Officer Elections: The Senate has formed a nominating committee chaired by historian Deborah Wells. The committee is charged with developing a slate of officers for the Senate. 

14. Department Chair Elections: Members of the Senate’s executive committee will be conducting department chair elections in the following departments: Art, Biology, Business Administration, Economics, English, Foreign Language, Math, Physics, Psychology, and Social Work.

Your comments are welcome:

Jerry Levine, Chair, 

Faculty Senate
levineje@wvstateu.edu 
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